
MSU Meeting Minutes 

April 7​th​, 2020 

I. Reports from MSU Officers 

A. President: Kaitlyn Rewis 

1. MSU Feedback Form 

a. Student Org leadership application process is overwhelming - will continue to have 

transitions/applications through MSU to try to keep all the student organization 

processes' standardized and in parallel with each other, but will work on ways to 

streamline this 

2. Student Org Transitions 

a. New Leadership Registration Form​ deadline extended to ​Friday, April 17​th​ at 

11:59pm​. ​All student organizations are required to fill this out (both MSU-funded 

and non-MSU-funded organizations) 

(1) Required to fill out if you want to receive funding for the upcoming year, 

update your website information, or to be able to reserve a table at the 

Student Org Fair in the Fall​ (see Kaitlyn’s email from 4/3 for details). 

(2) Please confirm with your board members that everyone is adherent to the 

student life rule. Catherine will be using this google form to ensure everyone is 

following the rules and will check again with the information submitted through 

the official LUC registration form. 

(3) If a board member is forced to step down after April 17th, we will not allow 

applications to be reopened and you will not be able to fill that officer position.  

b. There will be an Official LUC Student Registration Form sent out by the school in 

July. Student organizations are required to fill out ​both​ ​the Google Form sent out 

by MSU (due April 17​th​) and the Registration Form from the school (in July).  

(1) Normally, the official registration form is sent out now, but due to upcoming 

changes to their website and software, they will not be sending it out until July. 

Hence, MSU board is sending out the Google form to collect preliminary 

information and verify adherence to the leadership rule. 

c. For orgs that are having trouble filling their boards, please reach out to MSU 

(1) MSU will organize a form to send out early next week (April 13​th​) for orgs having 

trouble filling their boards - you can submit a bio about your org, the position(s) 

that need(s) to be filled, and an application link  

(2) Orgs that need to re-submit applications next week are still required to fill their 

boards and submit leadership information by ​Friday, April 17th at 11:59pm. 

3. Leadership Cap 

a. Max of 1 president position (includes: president, director, co-president, co-director) 

b. Appeal to Catherine Jardien for three positions: ​3rd position must be as an MSU Rep 

4. Reimbursements 

a. Remainder of gym membership fee will be reimbursed through LOCUS 

b. Discounted parking passes for 2020-2021 academic year - still being discussed 

c. Tuition reimbursements are still being discussed by higher-ups. Dean Gruner is 

talking with the President of the University, as this is a decision that has to be made 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfvjqzcWoxr2lAHm0zkSN6crnQ7xd0sAb_38v6JkxRGbAjKPA/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://forms.gle/Sx9ZHfnBc2mTWiwU8


by her.  

5. Construction 

a. Dr. Gruener will update the student body when more info is available (likely by the 

end of this week, 4/10) 

6. Incoming M1 Class 

a. Second Look Day: Wednesday, April 15​th 
b. M1 orientation: July 27​th​-31​st ​- restructuring to be less compact 

c. White coat ceremony: Saturday, Aug. 1​st  

(1) Based on feedback from earlier years of how difficult it was to study for class 

while also spending time with family and friends, admissions decided to have 

White Coat at the end of M1 orientation before school starts.  

7. Inquiries:​ Email us directly at ​ssom.msu@gmail.com​ (try to avoid emailing/texting us 

individually as much as possible. It is easier for us to have all communication 

streamlined to one account that all board members have access to) 

B. Vice President: Kavita Krishnan 

1. The Alpha Omega Alpha (AΩA) 2020 Medical Student Service Leadership Project 

Grant was awarded to a Stritch team.​ ​Congratulations to students Ryan Mack, Gabriela 

Fuentes, Tooba Ghous, and Yolanda Pham and their faculty mentors Drs. Jessica 

McIntyre, Lena Hatchett, Aaron Michelfelder, Trent Reed and Gregory Gruener on this 

prestigious achievement. 

2. 2020-2021 MSU Projects 

a. Wellness - more opportunities; work on restructuring curriculum 

(1) We will be speaking with the Deans and course directors and provide student 

feedback 

b. Mentorship 

(1) Streamline info available to M1s during orientation through a packet with FAQs, 

advice, and tips. Collaborating with AMIG on this project. 

(2) M1-M4 families. This will be on a voluntary basis, and we will send out a form 

soon. The aim is to help students get mentored from both above and below. You 

can request for a mentor from a class above you and/or request for a mentee 

from a class below you. A form will be sent out to M1s before orientation starts. 

(a) Based on this information, we will put everyone who wants to participate 

into mentoring families. 

C. Secretary: Jesse Webb 

1. MSU Attendance 

a. A representative from each student org must attend/sign-in at MSU meetings to 

receive funding and stay active as an org - absences on more than TWO occasions 

can result in loss of funding 

(1) Class Boards 

(a) The M1 and M2 Classes must have 4 members of their board present. The              
M3 and M4 Classes must have 1 member of their board present. 

(2) Student Orgs 
(a) Must have at least one member from the board present 

mailto:ssom.msu@gmail.com
https://luc.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e3e406fea836e839306479d7d&id=dd9c317d77&e=6cd431c21a
https://luc.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e3e406fea836e839306479d7d&id=dd9c317d77&e=6cd431c21a
https://luc.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e3e406fea836e839306479d7d&id=dd9c317d77&e=6cd431c21a


b. One student can represent up to 2 orgs/boards at each MSU meeting 

2. LUCentral - ​new platform for orgs to submit funding requests, provide org info, calendar 

of events 

a. Official registration for this will take place in mid-late July 

3. Student Org Leadership Summit​ - will take place in August for new org leadership 

a. This will be required for all org leaders, even if you have attended a Leadership 

Summit in the past. Since we are transitioning to LUCentral, there will be a lot of 

new information (i.e. how to request funding, reserving rooms, updating event 

calendar, etc.) 

4. MSU Feedback Form​ is linked at the bottom of every MSU email. Please use it! 

5. CITE Committee 

a. If you have any technology/curriculum-related concerns, please submit them via the 

Curriculum and Technology Feedback Form 

D. Treasurer: Teresa Cheng 

1. $100 per student org​, which is automatically granted if you do the necessary paperwork 

a. Does NOT roll over to next year​, can be used until ​June 1st 
b. Funds not spent will be allocated toward SSOM improvements (see below) 

2. If you already spent your $100, you can ​request additional funds​ through the ​Additional 

MSU Funding Request Form​ ​on the MSU website 

a. Must submit request ​prior​ to the event​, cannot be done retroactively 

b. Form must be completed​ ​BEFORE 12pm​ on the day of the MSU meeting​ to be 

considered for approval. It will be added to the MSU meeting agenda and all 

meeting attendees will vote on it. 

c. To be funded, events must be open to everyone in the Stritch community, and org 

must have attempted to fundraise first 

(1) Student orgs must use/request the initial $100 first, as well as use any 

fundraised money, prior to asking for additional funds 

3. MSU Funds that are left over will be used to purchase the following things:  
a. New TV and Keurig for the SAC 
b. Funds will be transferred to ACE to help purchase Step study resources for current 

M1s, M2s, and M3s. Class Presidents will be submitting a list of items to be 
approved by this Friday.  
(1) There are not enough funds to subsidize study resources for every student. 

Instead, it will help discount the items being purchased for students.  
c. Donation to the M4 class gift - Student Food Pantry 

4. Any money from organizations that have not spent their full $100 will be automatically 
rolled over to help purchase the above items. 
a. Teresa will be sending out an email to all organizations who still have funds 

remaining. ​If you intend to use your $100 before June 1st, please indicate so via 
that email. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfvjqzcWoxr2lAHm0zkSN6crnQ7xd0sAb_38v6JkxRGbAjKPA/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfMhqrTBsHu3qmVuKPoze-y4ojH5aIOoCBq5op7sw2xiZR5LQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdYWElgeYDUz0A01WZ16bOdMOHn0ttwTpnUPHrV1wNJ_vzqcg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdYWElgeYDUz0A01WZ16bOdMOHn0ttwTpnUPHrV1wNJ_vzqcg/viewform


 
 

 



II. Additional Funding Requests 

1. None :) 

III. Reports from Class Presidents 

A. M1: Cheryl Zhang 

1. Online Course Feedback Forms 

a. M1s - sending feedback updates to course directors weekly 

2. Dr. Gruener - expect to hear back about returning to campus for the end of the year 

this Thursday or Friday (4/9-4/10) 

3. Stritch Rx continues to be sent out weekly 

4. M1 Virtual Class yearbook​ - submit your photos by Monday, April 27​th 

B. M2: Hye-Jin Yun 

1. Final block of M2 year wrapping up, getting ready for dedicated/Step 1 

C. M3: Kevin Singh 

1. Clerkships are done, students remote until May 4​th 

2. Meeting Wednesday, 4/8 with new class board 

IV. Reports from OSRs: ​Saad Siddiqui, Julie Mina, Naomi Ayele, & Dave Lee 

A. Humanism in Medicine award wrapping up - winner was announced 

B. AAMC Conference was cancelled due to COVID-19 

V. Stritch University Committee (Student Life Update) 

A. Faculty Awards ceremony from April 21​st​ delayed, awards delivered once campus reopens 

1. Awards will likely be delivered individually, possible celebration in the fall 

B. Working with M4s on graduation sometime between Aug 8-12 

C. Email Catherine to appeal for 3 leadership positions (2 positions max) 

D. Interviews for ASPIRE through end of this week - program will be online over the summer 

VI. Reports from Student Organizations 

A. None :) 

VII. Student Wellness Advisory Group (SWAG) 

1. Zoom fitness - SWAG sending out emails with fitness/wellness ideas 

2. Leadership transition process currently 

VIII. Congrats to New 2020-2021 Class Boards 

A. New M2 Board (Class of 2023) 

1. President: ​Cheryl Zhang 

2. Vice President: ​Kaitlyn Rewis 

3. Treasurer: ​Cayla Guerra 

4. Secretary: ​Megan Gjertsen 

5. Social Chairs: ​Kyle Decke​r & ​Meri Kushner 

6. MSU Reps: ​Joe Reed​ & ​Ashley Wang 

B. New M3 Board (Class of 2022) 

1. President: ​Hye-Jin Yun 

2. Vice President: ​Steven Goicoechea 

3. Treasurer: ​Matt DeJong 

4. Secretary: ​Edward Troncoso 

5. Social Chairs: ​Renzo Costa​ & ​Gideon Levinson 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdGZ4UVC1I8G4ljepamccH2OJ59-mQXI_hCwcHYan6s4oCSxQ/viewform


6. MSU Reps: ​Brooke Dickens​ & ​Leah Tabernik 

C. New M4 Board (Class of 2021) 

1. President: ​Kevin Singh 

2. Vice President: ​Shashank Gupta 

3. Treasurer: ​Rushad Marfatia 

4. Secretary: ​Sarah Leibovitch 

5. Social Chairs: ​Zohaib Sherwan​i & ​Caitlin Smith 

6. MSU Reps: ​Brendan Dal​y & ​Kyle Lynch 

7. Alumni Relations Liaisons:​ ​Christopher M. Seffren​ & ​H. Parker Stride 

IX. Adjournment 

 

Next meeting: ​Tuesday, May 5th at 6pm (CST) via Zoom 


